


 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
• Potential impacts of the proposed lease on the development of the second container port in 

Victoria – On its own, privatisation of the Port of Melbourne should not impact the development 
of the proposed second container port in Victoria. The reality is that the Port of Melbourne will 
run out of capacity at some stage in the next twenty or so years, notwithstanding expected 
capacity upgrades, and the planning process for a second port needs to be a priority. The 
proposed lease should not skew this process by advantaging the private operator of the Port of 
Melbourne by way of compensation if a second container port goes ahead, and by way of 
guaranteed container volumes. Such a move would create an uneven playing field between the 
two operators and reduce competition to the detriment of all parties. 
 

• Potential impacts on the environment of the further expansion of the Port of Melbourne – 
Bega Cheese does not have enough information on this subject to provide an informed view. It is 
expected that environmental and sustainability considerations will be catered for in the lease 
provisions, and that regulatory overview will be applied as per normal practice. 

 
• Potential impacts of the proposed arrangements on the competitiveness of the Port of 

Melbourne, the supply chains that depend on it and cost effects on goods passing through the 
Port of Melbourne – One cannot look at the impact of the proposed lease on the Port of 
Melbourne’s competitiveness without also considering the contribution of the associated 
infrastructure to this question.  Exporters and importers develop transport and distribution 
strategies to reduce total cost and increase speed. Bega Cheese currently uses the Port of 
Melbourne as it main export port, and the vast majority of its imported raw materials and goods 
come to the Port of Melbourne. Bega Cheese recently established a new manufacturing plant 
and a significant warehouse operation at Derrimut in the west of Melbourne, and one of the 
considerations was proximity to the Port of Melbourne. Bega Cheese’s export volumes are 
expected to grow substantially over the next few years, and likewise, the quantity of imported 
items is also expected to increase. As such, any negative impact on the competitiveness of the 
Port of Melbourne would be a major concern, and would lead Bega Cheese to consider other 
port options, especially Sydney. The history of port privatisations is not encouraging, with 
substantial rent increases often a feature. This was true of the recent privatisation of the Port of 
Brisbane. Any increases to the rents charged to stevedores and other operators at the port 
would be passed on to users making the Port of Melbourne less attractive to exporters and 
importers such as Bega Cheese. As stated earlier in this submission, Bega Cheese believes that 
there could be a number of benefits from the privatisation of the port including increased 
efficiencies and improved access, and this will be required to maintain the port’s competitive 
advantage.   
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